
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT & CONSERVATION 

DIVISION OF AIR POLLUTION CONTROL 

WILLIAM R. SNODGRASS TENNESSEE TOWER 

312 ROSA L. PARKS AVENUE, 15TH FLOOR 

NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243 

January 24, 2018 

  

 

Mr. Jim Koruthu 

Verizon Wireless Tennessee Partnership dba Verizon Wireless Fincastle A  

10300 Old Alabama Connector 

Alpharetta, GA 30022  

 

RE:   Permit-by-Rule Transition Program qualification for sources that have constructed and/or operated a Stationary 

Emergency Engine without an air quality permit 

Facility ID:  07-0197 

Dear Mr. Koruthu: 

The Tennessee Division of Air Pollution Control (APC) has received and reviewed a Permit-by-Rule Transition Program 

Qualification form for the following sources: 

Stationary Emergency Engine(s) 

Verizon Wireless Tennessee Partnership dba Verizon Wireless Fincastle A  

340 Fincastle Road, LaFollette, Campbell County 

We have determined that this form is complete and the above mentioned source(s) qualify for the APC’s Permit-by-Rule 

Transition Program in which I, as Technical Secretary, am exercising my discretion to not seek enforcement for constructing 

and/or operating the above mentioned source(s) without first receiving an air quality construction and/or operating permit. 

In the Permit-by-Rule Transition Program Qualification form, you made four commitments: 

1. To comply with the applicable regulatory requirements for the source(s) for which the form is submitted 

2. To notify the APC of any changes to the information included on the form in a timely manner 

3. To complete a Notice of Intent to operate under the Permit-by-Rule within 60 days after the effective date of the APC’s 

regulation allowing Permit-by-Rule for source(s) for which the form was submitted (unless notified by APC that the 

source is exempt from permitting altogether) 

4. That the source(s) is not located at a Title V or Conditional Major facility 

Should you need to update information contained in the Permit-by-Rule Transition Program Qualification form, please submit a 

letter indicating such changes, along with a copy of this letter and your original form either by mail to the address shown above 

or via email to Air.Pollution.Control@tn.gov. 

The APC will contact you using the contact information contained on the form (or revised contact information if supplied as 

noted above) once the rules allowing you to apply for a permit-by-rule for the sources covered by this transition program have 

been adopted. 

Should you have any questions, please contact APC by phone at 615-532-0554 or by email at Air.Pollution.Control@tn.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Michelle W. Owenby 

Division Director 

Air Pollution Control

 


